White River Township 

Fire Protection District Board 

White River Township Fire Headquarters


         January 27, 1998  Meeting Minutes

Meeting called to order at 7:06 p.m.   Present: Butch Sutton, Tug Sutton, Chuck Shufflebarger, Eric Reedy, Eric Brown, Joe Pitcher, Mike Dutton, Kim Clawson and Brian Bosma.

NEW BUSINESS

1. Minutes from January 12, 1998 read.  One change.  Show Bill Patterson as Vice Chairman.  Motion made by Chuck Shufflebarger and 2nd by Tug Sutton to accept minutes with this change.  All in favor and motion carries.

2. District Board, as of today, has not received the budget certification from the State Tax Board.  Should be arriving any time.  Motion by Chuck and 2nd by Tug to pay the Fire Department their January payment based on their need to provide payroll.  All in favor and motion carries.

3. Several unsuccessful attempts have been made at contacting the neighbor to discuss property adjoining Headquarters. 

4. Final discussion on master contract between Fire Department and District Board.  Motion made by Tug and 2nd by Chuck to approve Master Contract as written.  All in favor and motion carries.  Contract signed.

5. Discussion on Fire Department billing schedule.  The District Board requested that the legal advertisement wording on reinspect fees be changed from “fine” to “fee”.  Fire Department agreed.  Eric Brown stated that by imposing a fee for false alarm responses, we are imposing part of the State fees.  Eric showed District Board members copies of a letter from the Indiana State Fire Marshal’s Office stating same.  Motion to approve these fees made by Chuck and 2nd by Tug.  All in favor and motion carries.

6. Supplemental Agreement discussed.  Motion to approve made by Chuck and 2nd by Tug.  All in favor and motion carries.  Agreement signed.

7. All issues on the Asset Gifting have been resolved with the exception of the property lines of Headquarters.

8. Chief Dutton presented District Board members with a Supplemental Budget Proposal requesting that it be met with monies received from the Build Indiana Fund.  Brian Bosma advised against this, stating he feels that the money must go strictly for a fire truck.  He will research this and let the District Board know.

9. No further new business.  Motion to adjourn meeting made by Tug and 2nd by Chuck.  All in favor and motion carries.  Meeting adjourned at 8:40 p.m.

